Public Service Committee Meeting

July 18, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Wednesday, July 18, 2012, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members Sue Galbraith and Roxanna Brush.  Committee Member John Hollowell was absent. Also present were Public Utilities Director Al Kelm, Councilperson Dwayne Andrews, Mayor C.A. Grenz and Committee Recorder Billie Burkhalter.  

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. 

To Approve Fire Crew Equipment Parking at the Water Plant for County Association Fire Equipment being Rented for the DNRC and BLM

Dwayne Andrews, Councilperson, stated the County Assistance Team was hired by BLM and DNRC to set up a staging in Miles City for wildland fire and equipment.  The team was originally set up around the Water Plant Park area, but now has moved out to the Pine Hills area. Their Finance Chief and Director Kelm agreed upon a payment of $300 for any possible damages that might have occurred during their time there.  Director Kelm assured the Committee that there were no damages.  Mayor Grenz suggested waiving the $300 fee.   
**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend to the City Council to waive the
$300 fee due to no damage and the firefighters providing an important service to the 
area, seconded by Committee Member Brush.  

During discussion, Director Kelm questioned what to do with the Emergency Facilities and Land Use Agreement.  Mr. Andrews explained the team does not intend to use the Water Plant area so the contract should be voided.

**
on original motion, the motion failed unanimously, 3-0.
**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend voiding the Emergency Facilities 
and Land Use Agreement, seconded by Chairperson Partridge and motion carried 
unanimously by the Committee. 
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
**
Having no more business to come before the Committee, Committee Member Brush  
moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Galbraith and passed 
unanimously, 3-0.
Respectfully Submitted:

____________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson


Billie D. Burkhalter, Recorder
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